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Claims for recognition of social, political or ethnic 
particularity are almost always articulated and rearticulated in 
legal language. A question that the moment of recognition brings 
to the fore, and that is often overlooked by scholarship within 
both the field of law and politics, is how the force of law and 
the force of state power interact and sustain each other— and 
how this interaction necessarily brings into play a hierarchical 
relation between different systems of norms and different ways 
of social organization. To engage with the moment of recognition 
necessitates a move beyond the analytically comfortable 
boundaries of the nation state, since most instances of 
recognition derive their legal and political rationale not only 
from the realm of the national but also from the realm of the 
international. Opening up a discussion of the interaction of the 
force of law and the force of state power as well as 
international forces, serves several purposes. The first is to 
destabilize the idea that the nation state is the only and the 
natural locus of sovereignty.   
I will explore some of the aspects of recognition in relation to 
the Sami - the indigenous people of Fennoscandia (an area 
covering the northern part of the Scandinavian and the Kola 
peninsulas, Karelia and Finland). As a transnational, nomadic 
and Indigenous people (but by now well-contained within the 
particular nation states of Norway, Sweden, Finland and Russia), 
the Sami living in Sweden have long fought for legal recognition 
of their status as an indigenous people. However, recently 
Sweden has agreed to work on a Nordic Sami Convention that would 
not only fully recognize the rights of the Sami people vis-a-vis 
the individual states, but also that Norway, Sweden and Finland 
would collectively carry responsibilities towards the Sami as 
the Indigenous people of the whole region. By looking at the 
situation of the Sami, I believe that it will be possible to 
start questioning some of the presumptions and conclusion of the 
discourses on recognition; for example, why we have a tendency 
to look for the solution to the perceived problems linked to 
recognition solely in law and its development. 

 


